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Message from
the Editor

Dear friends and colleagues,

This is my last contribution to ESGEVISION as the Editor, as | am handing over the Editor
position after this issue before taking over the presidency of the European Society for
Gynaecological Endoscopy after the 33rd Annual Congress in Marseille. We released the
first issue of ESGEVISION in December 2018 as a way to create a line of communication
between the ESGE and the global gynaecological endoscopy community. Since then we
released 10 issues before the current 11th issue. As well as providing current news from
the ESGE, its official journal Facts, Views and Vision and its special interest groups, we
published interviews with the pioneers of gynaecological endoscopy who brought it to its
current level, as well as highlighting important publications in our field in international
journals.

The current issue includes a number of important developments in our field. Firstly, itis
my pleasure to announce that our official journal has reached an Impact Factor of 1.7 (1.9
for the last 5 years) in the recent journal impact assessment. This is a huge achievement,
considering we took over the journal 5 years ago with no impact factor. I, as the Editor-in-
Chief of the journal, would like to thank the gynaecological endoscopy community who
put their trust in us and the editorial team who worked hard to make this possible.

Preparations are well underway for the 33rd ESGE Annual Congress which will take

place on 27-30 October 2024 in Marseille, France. The Congress Team has prepared a
summary of the scientific and social events planned at the Congress together with venue
information and ‘Charm of Marseille’ in the next section.

We have an interview with one of the former ESGE Presidents, Professor Rudy Leon De
Wilde on his current involvement in the nonsurgical treatment of uterine disorders. As
usual, ESGE Spedial Interest Groups summarise their recent activities.

Eminent figures with the ESGE took part in the new concept meeting on Hysteroscopy,
ART and ultrasound (HARTUS) in Rome, in April. The presidents of this initiative have
prepared a summary of this concept and its highlights.

We again have a list of noteworthy publications, related events and interesting images
prepared by the Editorial Team.

I have no doubt that | am handing over the newsletter in the capable hands of Dr
Shaheen Khazali who will become the next Editor and his Editorial Team. We will continue
to expand the editorial team to ensure representation from all parts of Europe. Please
do get in touch if you are interested in joining the team and contributing to this popular
newsletter of our society.

1 look forward to seeing many of you in Marseille.

Ertan Saridogan, Editor, ESGE-VISION
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For any enquiries or questions, please contact us via:
info@esge.org

WWWw.esge.org
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